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‘Love, Laugh and Learn’ 

This Half Terms Value — Friendship 

Dates for 

your Diary 

Monday 6th January 

PD Day—Staff Only 

Tuesday 7th January  

Children back to 

school normal day  

Thurs 23rd January 

Year 6 trip Walsall 

Art Gallery 

Thurs 30th January 

Year 4 trip       

Shrewsbury Art   

Gallery 

Thurs 6th February 

Year 3 trip            

Wolverhampton Art 

Gallery 

Standon Bowers  

Year 4                      

7th-9th April 2025 

Places are now all 

taken and we have a 

waiting list 

Friendship Badge Awards 

“A true friend accepts who you are, but also helps you become who you 

should be”  

Our Christian value this half term has been friendship and many of our chil-

dren have worked incredibly hard to demonstrate this value with their peers 

and staff throughout the school. We asked each teacher to choose one child 

from their class who embodied and lived out the value of friendship. These 

children were awarded 

with a friendship value 

badge and a certificate. 

The certificate contained 

a few words from their 

teacher about all that 

they had done over the 

half term to live out the 

value. Well done! 

5B Awards TA Award Star of the Week  Headteacher Award 

Shayla-Mai P Max S Lucas S 5B Abbah D 

Wade M  Thomas E 5H  

Abbie P  Jake T 6D  

Scarlett C  Pournami A S 6KS  

Bethany C  Haran  B D 6S  

George C     

I would like to thank everyone for all of their hard work this term. The Christmas perfor-

mances in school and at church have been wonderful and it is a joy to hear the children sing 

with passion and enthusiasm. Mrs Leck has asked me to share with you that she is doing 

well and missing everyone. She would like to join me in wishing you all a lovely Christmas 

and New Year with your families. I look forward to seeing you in 2025. 

 Mrs Cartwright 



Year 5 Church  

Year 5 had a remarkable experience today 

(Thursday 19th December 2024) at 

church. At first, they all looked nervous with swarms of 

butterflies in their stomachs, but then their swarms 

soon flew away as year 3s, year 4s and year 6s sing 

along too! But wait parents came too? Yes, that's right 

as not only did all the years come but parents soon rushed at the opportunity to support their child/

children. Children spoke, announced poems, and of course sang songs. The parents (and staff/teachers 

too) shed a few tears of joy as they blew everyone away with their perfect pitched harmony. But their 

round of applause was well deserved as they filled many souls with the Christmasy spirit (even Mrs 

Cartwright) and worked incredibly hard to represent the school. By Esmae P in 5B  

Fantastic Homework 

Well done GG you 

have creased a   

wonderful Christmas 

cam model with 

moving parts. The 

hinged front door 

for resetting the 

cams is brilliant.  

Well done!  

Attendance PE Timetable Spring 1 

Please see the table below for the new days for PE. On PE 

days children may come to school wearing their PE kit 

(Black or navy shorts / joggers / leggings, a white T shirt 

and trainers). Further guidance on kits is available on our 

school website.Uniform | Wrockwardine Wood Church of 

England Junior School  

 

Day Indoor Outdoor 

Monday 5H and 5B 6S and 6KS 

Tuesday 4T and 4C 3LB and 3B 

Wednesday 6D and 6KS 4C and 4T 

Thursday 3B and 3LB 6D 

Friday 6S 5H and 5B 

Lunch time Top Table  

Lunchtime supervisors nominated one child and their 

friend to sit on the top table at lunch time. These children 

were treated to having their lunch with one of the lunch 

staff, cans of pop, Christmas cake bars and Christmas 

glasses.  The children had all shown outstanding conduct 

and attitudes at lunch time.  Well done everyone! 

https://www.wrockwardinewoodjunior.org.uk/parents-info/uniform
https://www.wrockwardinewoodjunior.org.uk/parents-info/uniform


Year 5 and 6 Christmas performance  

On Tuesday, we (Year 5 and 6) performed 
an incredible celebration with the help of 
the fantastic Music Heroes (Gayle and 
Dave).  We really enjoyed performing to 
our family and friends in the afternoon and 
it was wonderful to see the Infants who 
visited for our dress rehearsal.  Along with 
the children from the Infants, it was really 
lovely to see some of our old teachers who 
we recognised. 

Year 3 and 4 Christmas performance  

We performed our Christmas celebration on Monday for Year 2 who sat beautifully 

through our performance. The hardest part of our 

performance was learning all of our lines off by 

heart! We enjoyed learning the songs and it was 

easy because we used actions to help us remem-

ber the words! We practised our celebration as 

much as we could to make sure we all knew what 

to do and where to be without our teacher’s help 

so we could impress our grown ups. Something 

that made me feel proud was standing up in front 

of the year 2s and the rest of our school to say                   

something special about Christmas in Russia – I enjoyed learning about Christmas 

in some of the other countries too.  In the afternoon, we performed to some of our  

grown ups and they even joined in with singing ‘Wrockers 12 days of Christmas’ – 

well some of them did!   

In the evening, we performed to an even bigger audience who sang Feliz Navidad 

with us at the end, they even did some dancing! 

We hope you are all feeling as festive as us!  

The Wrockwardine Wood CE Junior 
School “Living life in all its fullness” 

challenge.  
This week’s challenge is to:  
Create a 2025 family wish list of 
things you would like to achieve in 
2025. 
We would love to see your photos 
please email them to: 
a3129@telford.gov.uk  or DoJo to 
your class teacher.  
 

Rudolph Relay  We are delighted 

and very proud to share with you 

that our school has raised a total 

of £1506.70 for such a wonder-

ful cause: Severn Hospice.  During 

our Christmas school fayre, our 

Severn Hospice stall was a great 

hit with parents and raised lots of 

money.  In addition, throughout 

the school, last week, we took 

part in a Rudolph Relay were the 

children raised lots of money and 

had a great time completing laps 

on our school track.   We have 

been truly blown away by the 

amount of donations 

made!  Thank you to all the chil-

dren for all their enthusiasm, 

compassion and hard work and 

also thank you so much for all 

your help and efforts too.  We 

really do appreciate it.  

Have a lovely Christmas and a 
very Happy New Year.  

Fantastic Football Tournament  

Our year 5/6 football team played in their 
quarter final match of the cup on Friday 
evening against Apley Wood School. The 
match was incredibly close with play going 
from end to end and after going 1-0 down, 
then an amazing goal from Luca, the full 
time score was 1-1. Penalties followed which 
we unfortunately lost but we are so proud of 
our team and the effort they put in. Thank 
you to Mr Yarnold for his help and well done 
boys! 



Christmas Dinner  

We would all like to say 

a huge thank you to 

our wonderful kitchen 

team for another 

amazing Christmas 

lunch this year. The 

food was amazing and 

they all worked incredi-

bly hard from early in 

the morning to ensure 

over 280 children and 

staff were all fed!  

A Christmas Poem  

 

Christmas, the time of sharing, 

As all the people out there caring, 

With Christmas dinner smells around, 

The streets are filled with not a sound, 

On that night, they know Santa Clause 

will come 

And know that they will have fun, 

You can’t forget when it was created, 

As Mary and Joseph were elated 

 

Jesus the son of God was born in the 

stable that night 

As all the shepherds and kings held a 

fight 

When Christmas is over, you have 

loads of fun parties to go to 

That will stop you from feeling blue. 

By Lily –Rae Year 6 

Festive Library Opening! 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all of the fantastic parents, 

grandparents and carers who came to sup-

port this event, it was so lovely to see you 

all! We hope you all enjoy the books you 

borrowed and we’ll hold another opening 

in the Spring Term! Happy Christmas read-

ing everyone!  

Parent Visit to share children’s work 

On Wednesday, parents were invited into school at the end of the day 

to share their children's books and the products that they have made     

during this half term’s focus on Design and Technology. It was a great 

opportunity to celebrate all of the children's hard work and achieve-

ments. Parents will have the opportunity to do this again next term to 

share their children’s work in Art.  

Fantastic Homework  

Two children were nominated from each class for their incredible 

homework this term. We had so many exciting projects completed at 

home including models, sewing, PowerPoints, information leaflets and 

online research. Well done. 4C and 6S also won the award for the most 

homework returned. Keep up the hard work everyone! I look forward to 

seeing what you create next 

term during our art focus.  

Thank you to parents and carers 

for supporting their chil-

dren with weekly reading, 

times tables, spellings 

and the homework. 



Christmas Reading! 

Finding time to read with your child over the festive period can be a struggle. Director of The National Literacy Trust, Jonathan 

Douglas, shares five simple steps you can take to help your kids discover a love of stories at Christmas. 

Between all the shopping, cooking, and festivities, it can be hard to find time to maintain your child’s learning over the break. 

Plus, with all the excitement and time off school, children can have trouble focusing on anything other than Santa’s arrival! 

 

National Literacy Trust research shows that children who enjoy reading are more likely to do better at school and be happier 

with their lives. Encouraging a love of reading in your child all year round is vital for giving them the best possible chance of 

success in school and in life – but how can we fit it in during the Christmas rush? 

Here are some simple things you can do to keep your child’s enjoyment of reading going over the Christmas break. 

1. Read Christmas stories as a family 

There are a huge number of stories that you and your child can read together to get you in the festive spirit, whether 

they’re new releases or classic tales. Why not read a chapter or part of a story each night in the lead-up to Christmas, with fam-

ily members taking turns to read? Splitting up a story like this creates cliffhangers that leave children wanting to hear more and 

establishes a reading routine that you’re more likely to keep up. 

2. Give books as gifts 

Our research shows that children who have a book of their own are much more likely to read above the level expected for their 

age than children who don’t own a single book. Unwrapping a brand new book as a Christmas present can emphasise to chil-

dren how special books are, and having a good selection of their own books to choose from will encourage them to read more 

in their free time. 

3. Try audiobooks 

Audiobooks are a great way to help children access the incredible world of stories, particularly children who find reading diffi-

cult. They’re also good entertainment for the whole family! There are so many brilliant children’s audiobooks available – why 

not put one on in the car when you’re out shopping with your child or on your way to visit family and friends over Christmas? 

4. Switch off 

Try to resist the lure of all that great Christmas TV! Having dedicated story time with your child where you switch off all tech-

nology, like TVs and phones, means that you can all focus on the story without any distractions. 

5. Don’t stress! 

Christmas can be a stressful time as it is, so don’t worry too much about whether you’re doing the ‘right’ amount of reading 

with your child over the holidays. Research shows that reading with your child for just ten minutes a day is enough to make a 

difference, and it doesn’t need to be ten minutes at once – little and often is just as beneficial. 

Amidst the busy Christmas period, it can be easy to give in to the festive learning slump – but with these tips, you’ll see that 

Christmas can actually be the perfect time to help your child fall in love with reading. 

Visit the National Literacy Trust’s Words for Life website for more ideas and activities to get your child reading this Christ-

mas. 

https://literacytrust.org.uk/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/research-services/research-reports/celebrating-reading-enjoyment-findings-our-annual-literacy-survey-2016-report/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/research-services/research-reports/mental-wellbeing-reading-and-writing/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/research-services/research-reports/mental-wellbeing-reading-and-writing/
https://www.penguin.co.uk/articles/childrens-article/christmas-classics-childrens-books/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/research-services/research-reports/book-ownership-and-reading-outcomes/
https://www.penguin.co.uk/articles/childrens-article/children-s-audiobooks-for-a-listen-aloud-adventure/
https://docplayer.net/80482-Read-more-read-better-a-meta-analysis-of-the-literature-on-the-relationship-between-exposure-to-reading-and-reading-achievement-m-lewis-s-j.html
http://www.wordsforlife.org.uk/festive-fun


E Safety guidance  


